

















Australian International Islamic College

31 January 2018 14 Jumada Al Awwal 1439





Email: tarbiyah@aiic.qld.edu.au



From the Principal's Desk

A very warm welcome to you all, both new and returning students, teachers and parents to the new academic year 2018.

It is indeed great to see your wonderful smiles and enthusiasm in the first week back at school. With a new year comes new beginnings, new initiatives, new goals new teachers, new buildings and new ideas. All these Changes and initiatives have been introduced at all our campuses for a better education for our students and to ensure that each one of you reaches your full potential towards achieving our college mission and goals of Excellence in Education Character and Service. Our focus this year is to promote "One School, Three Campuses." Teachers and students of all 3 campuses will be working together on the same goals, same curriculum, same policies and same initiatives.

The past year has been a very successful one and I wish to share with you our great achievements through reflections of 2017 educational outcomes of our year 12 students.

- We are proud of our year 12 students for the results they received. Mashallah we had 5 of our students who obtained an OP under 10. The others all received an OP to enter university Masha Allah. This gives us a 100 % pass rate.
- The other achievement I would like to share is that one of our year 12 student Kurshida Binti Ayub
 received a full scholarship from Monash University plus \$5000 each year for the four-year period
 of her studies. Mashallah this a great result and achievement. We wish Kurshida well in her studies
 and every success for the future.
- We also have another student who received a scholarship from Griffith University and I will be following through with others to keep you updated and informed of the continuation of our past year students tertiary education.

Insha'Allah this will give you all encouragement and an understanding of the wonderful opportunities our college has to offer.

Our teachers and staff are committed to providing you with the best opportunities to succeed, but as I have always said to you students it is entirely your responsibility to embrace this change and opportunities that you are given. Remember students, your success depends on responsibility, planning, commitment and organisation on your part. We want you to become more independent learners and more responsible for your education and your behaviour.

As is evident and as we reflect, our college's accomplishment, success and performance continue to improve.

This year our focus will be on STEM EDUCATION AND DIFFERENTIATION so that we can focus and cater for the various ability levels in each class.

I will be visiting classrooms quite often to ensure that together with your teachers we can work on excellent progress and outcomes. I will also be talking to students about responsibilities and the colleges expectations of students and that it takes dedication, commitment and hard work to be a successful student at AIIC.

Our college team of teachers are more than prepared, willing and dedicated to providing quality education with high expectations for learning. You need to engage in class and show responsibility.

Every student has received a parent student handbook last week together with contract forms to be signed.

Every student will have access to a laptop. Here again students, you will be responsible as you will be signing a laptop use policy. Any student who does not follow the college's policies or continuously breaches their signed agreement will face consequences as listed.

There is zero tolerance to any form of physical fighting or bullying of any nature. Immediate action will be taken against any student who causes unnecessary disturbances to others.

I would like to inform you and emphasis to you all that the morning assembly commences at 8-30. Please ensure that you are on time. There will be serious consequences for late comers. Late students will not be allowed to join the morning assembly. This will be emphasised on a regular basis.

There will be no tolerance to students who fail to understand and realize their purpose here at this college. Please ensure that you and your parents become familiar with all policies.

The college motto will be upheld at all times "Excellence in Education, Character and Service"

I would like to emphasise to our parents that education is a joint venture between home and school. We would appreciate all the support you could give to your children and work in partnership with us so that together we can give our children the best. The foundation of a successful school is the cooperation between the students, staff, parents and community. Your contributions are invaluable through volunteer time and support of school activities. Year seven all the best to you for the first year of high school. Be positive, show confidence and determination in your studies.

Year 12s this is your final year of schooling. May this year be a memorable and academically rewarding one for you. We wish you all the very best for this year. We will provide you with all the support you need, and I encourage you to work hard throughout the year to gain maximum benefit.

Please join me as we move into another successful school year as our journey continues and I look forward to leading this college to greater success. Students, always have a positive attitude and believe in yourself, nothing is so difficult that you cannot cope with and Inshallah Allah SWT will make all your tasks easy for you.

I want you to remember that I am here at your service and I want to see each student realise their full potential and achieve their goals. Parents, I have an open-door policy, please do not hesitate to see me should you need to discuss any matter regarding your child's education.

I wish you all the very best for this year. May it be an academically rewarding one, Inshallah.

Mariam Banwa

Islamic Department with More Programs In 2018

Alhamdulillah, school is entering to the new academic year with full of hope and vigour. Islamic department has a lot of new educational plans and programs for this year and our team of imams wants to provide maximum fruitful academic experiences to our students in their subjects of Quran, Arabic and Islamic studies.

As the year is going to be a technologically vibrant year as each student receives a laptop at the beginning of the year itself, our department plans to enhance more ICT integrated lessons in every subject. Many of our programs are already follow the digital pattern and more educational softwares and applications are being bought and installed in the due course especially in our second language learning program.

We hope that there will be a better involvement from the parent's part in implementing the novel methods as these innovations will require strong backing for our students from their homes. Together we can try to facilitate for our next generation the best available education in both material and religious realms, inshallah.

AIIC Islamic Deparment.

Dates to Remember- February 2018		
Date	Day	Event
9 February	Friday	Secondary College Information Day, Starts 7 pm
12 February	Monday	Standard Testing
16 February	Friday	Primary College Information Day, Starts 7 pm

After-school Madrassa for Islamic & Qur'an Studies, 2018

Dear parents,

It gives us great pleasure to announce that this week we will commence the afternoon madrassa classes for our selected students in 2018. **Australian International Islamic College** is fully acknowledged for opening this madrassa for the following two streams of Islamic Studies project. Parents are invited to enrol their children in any of these streams. There is a marginal fee of **\$100 per term** involved.

- 1. Alim pathway is an intense study for preparing future Ulama or scholars of Islam. Enrolment in this study is restricted to those students from Year 5 to 10 who are advanced in their Islamic and Arabic studies. Discipline is also a requirement.
- **2. Standard Madrassah** is an ordinary madrassa setting and is for those children who want to improve their Qur'an reading skills.

The classes will be conducted on every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 3:30 to 5:00.

Highly skilled and qualified teachers and Imams will be involved in teaching these courses. Please contact the school office or Imam Yusuf for enrolments and other details.

Imam Yousaf

Mob: 0434192805

Email: kunnummal786@gmail.com



AUSTRALIAN INTERNATIONAL ISLAMIC COLLEGE

Excellence in Education, Character & Service



Information Day

AIIC cordially invites you to visit your child's teacher to find out about programs run in your child's classroom.

SECONDARY COLLEGE

Friday, 9 February 2018 Starts 7:00 pm

PRIMARY COLLEGE

Friday, 16 February 2018 Starts 7:00 pm

We look forward to meeting all parents on the day.

You will have the opportunity to learn about

- The Curriculum
- The Years Program
- Reading Program
- Homework Policy
- Arabic & Islamic Curriculum
- Planned Excursions
- Parent Involvement
- Assessment Program
- Behaviour Management

Venue

AIIC, 724 Blunder Road, Durack Qld 4077 Multi-purpose Hall

Tel: (07) 33721400 Fax: (07) 33722500

Email: admin@aiic.qld.edu.au